THE FRIDAY NOTES

Lloyd Harbor School • November 18, 2011

Monday 11/21	
Tuesday 11/22	Noon Dismissal
Wednesday Thursday Friday	School Closed – Thanksgiving Observed
Monday 11/28	
Tuesday 11/29	Holiday Boutique
Wednesday 11/30	5 th Grade Science Fair Holiday Boutique Photo Re-takes
Thursday 12/1	Holiday Boutique
Friday 12/2	

TABLE OF CONTENTS

The following documents may be found on our website under Lloyd Harbor Notes.

LLOYD HARBOR THEATER ARTS CLUB	p3, 4
Sign-up sheet for script presentation	
SIXTH GRADE ACTIVITIES	p5
TOWN OF HUNTINGTON	P6, 7
Holiday Athletic Workshops	
A Writing Contest – Entry Form	

BOARD OF EDUCATION

The next regular Board of Education meeting will be held on Tuesday, December 13th at 8PM at the DO.

MORNING DROP-OFF

Students should not be dropped off before 8:30 unless he/she has an AM commitment.

SELECT CHORUS

There will be a change of time beginning after Thanksgiving on Friday, December 2nd. Select chorus will end at 4PM. Pick up at the back circle.

AFTERNOON PICK-UP

If your child is being picked up after school by someone other than yourself, please make sure that person knows your child's teacher name and also the letter of the bus he/she usually takes. Thank you!

LOST AND FOUND

Please remind your children to check the lost and found bin in the cafeteria. We will be donating all unclaimed clothing on December 12th.

IMPORTANT TESTING INFORMATION

Please be advised that we have received information with the following New York State Assessment dates: Grade 3-8 English Language Arts - Tuesday and Wednesday, April 17 & 18; Grades 3-8 Mathematics - Monday and Tuesday, April 23 & 24; Grade 4 Science Written Monday, June 4.

FROM THE NURSE

Students who are medically excused from physical activity are not permitted to participate in physical education and recess until a doctor's clearance is submitted.

LHS STUDENT COUNCIL

We are collecting new <u>unwrapped</u> toys for children ages 11 & 12 from 11/21 - 12/14/2011. Needed items are board games, sporting equipment such as football, soccer and basketballs, etc. Please place all toys in the labeled box in the front hallway.

FOOD IN SCHOOL

If you are sending food into school for a celebration of any kind, please let your child's classroom teacher know in advance so that classmates are able to communicate this with their families. On the day food is delivered to school, ingredients provided by the family sending in the food will need to be posted when the food is served. Thank you for your understanding as we have students with allergies.

FROM THE LHS/PTG

Please visit our website, lhsptq.org

GoodSearch & GoodShop

LHS*PTG can earn a donation every time you search the Internet and shop online. Search the web with Yahoo-powered GoodSearch.com and they'll donate about a penny to the LHS*PTG each time you search! Shop at more than 2,400 GoodShop.com merchants and a percentage of each purchase will go to the LHS*PTG! The proceeds all go towards LHS*PTG services, events and enrichment programs. Go to the lhsptg.org website for more information. We now have twenty families registered!

LHS*PTG E-Mail Sign-Up

To receive e-mail reminders and event happenings from the LHS*PTG, please update your information by going onto the PTG website, lhsptg.org. Click on the top button, EMAIL SIGN-UP. If you are new to LHS, fill out the form. If you already receive e-mails from the PTG, follow the link to revise and/or update your children's grades and teachers. If you have any questions or need additional help, please e-mail Randi Solis at RandiSolis@me.com. School Store Please visit the LHS*PTG website, lhsptg.org to view LHS t-shirts and shorts and for school store contact information.

School Beautification

Thank you to Alison Faranello and Helena Grossman and all their fifth grade helpers for planting bulbs in the Peace Garden, which will bloom in the Spring. Thank you to Alison for donating the bulbs.

Little Apple Fun Run

*Remember to check out www.chxphotography.com, the professional photographer's website. Our password is lafr2011. You will be able to view and purchase pictures of your family directly from this site.

The Food Pantry

We continue to collect healthy after-school snacks and drinks for the Tri-Community and Youth Agency which serves the youth and their families in the communities of Huntington, South Huntington, and Cold Spring Harbor. Our bins are located outside of the nurse's office. Thank you for your continued support.

Holiday Boutique

The LHS*PTG Holiday Boutique will be held on Tuesday, November 29th - Thursday, December 1st. The Green Committee encourages everyone to please bring re-usable bags to the Boutique.

Photo Day

Picture re-take day will be on Wednesday, November 30th. If your child was absent but sent in an envelope, we have it and they don't have to do anything but show up. If you want a re-take, your child hands in the picture packet and they have their picture re-taken. There are no re-take forms. If you want a different background or a different package please call customer service at Irvin Simon directly at (516) 437-4700.

6th Grade Activities

The 6th Grade Activities Committee will hold their next event at Active Kidz in Syosset on Sunday, December 4th from 6pm - 8pm. Please check your child's backpack for the permission slip sent home this week. Please return the signed permission slip along with a check made payable to LHSPTG in the amount of \$25 per child. Please note that children will not be allowed to attend the night of the event without a signed permission slip. Any questions please contact Karen Ferrandino kferrandino@gmail.com, Sandra Krusos birchboob@yahoo.com or Carolyn Genovese cgenovese14@hotmail.com. Please see attachment for permission slip. Permission slip can also be accessed at lhsptg.org by clicking on the Flyers page.

Citizens Faculty Association (CFA) CSH High School PTO

Save the Date! The Annual CFA Holiday Book Fair will be held Friday, December 2nd, 2011, from 9:00 am - 10:00 pm at the Barnes and Noble Bookstore, 380 Walt Whitman Road, Huntington Station, NY 11743, (631) 421-9886. Will include student performers of music, instrumental and vocals. District Celebrity Readers will read with a wrap-up bedtime story. Student artwork will be on display. Celebrity Barristas will serve you as you shop for Books "n" Nooks and listen to Holiday music. Free Holiday and General Wrapping! Please join us for the fun!!! Fun for all ages!!!

November 18, 2011

Dear Parents and Students:

The Lloyd Harbor Theatre Arts Club will present My Favorite Things, an adaptation of Rogers and Hammerstein's The Sound of Music, on March 29 and 30, 2012.

Fifth graders interested in participating in the production should attend a review of the script and audition songs on Tuesday, December 6, 3:15 - 4:30. Sixth graders may attend on Wednesday, December 7, 3:15-4:30. If you cannot attend, but wish to participate, you may pick up a script at the main office on those days.

Acting and dance auditions will be held on Monday, December 12, 3:15 - 4:30 for the fifth grade and Thursday, December 15, 3:15-4:30 for sixth grade in the Little Theater. If you have a conflict with religion, you may attend either audition.

Vocal tryouts will be on December 13, 3:15 - 4:30 for fifth grade and December 14 for sixth grade, 3:15 - 4:30 in the Little Theater. Again, please plan to attend on the day you don't have a conflict. If call-backs are necessary, they will be held on Friday, December 16, 3:15 - 4:00 in the Little Theater. The cast will be announced on Monday, December 19.

Accepting a main part in the play requires four days per week rehearsal commitment. If you already have a busy after-school activity schedule, I recommend you consider trying out for the nuns of the Abbey or a minor speaking part, as you will have no more than two rehearsals per week.

Two stage crew members will be selected from each fifth and sixth grade, based upon teacher recommendation, considering the student's level of cooperation, reliability and a desire to learn backstage mechanics of theatre. Stage crew commitment runs from March 16 to April 2.

Finally, the participation fee of \$35.00, payable to "LHSPTG Lloyd Harbor Theatre Arts Club," helps to defray costs of the production and must be paid following the posting

of the cast. Please send the participation fee and your signed permission slip to the main office in an envelope addressed to: "LHSPTG Lloyd Harbor Theatre Arts Club." Include your child's name and teacher. You will also need to give your teacher your transportation slip for each day you attend.

Please understand, if your child is selected for a major speaking part, he/she is expected to meet the time commitment involved.

	Sincerely,				
	Mrs. Catherine L. Maloney				
	×				
My child	class				
has my permission to atten adaptation of <i>The Sound of</i>	d the script presentation of <i>My Favorite Things,</i> an <i>Music</i> .				
My child will attend acting	and dancing auditions on				
My child will attend vocal a	auditions on				
1 500	Parent's Signature				
	Telephone Number				
•	E-mail				

In order to receive announcements concerning schedule changes, costume details, and committee bulletins, please be sure to include your e-mail address.

6th Grade Activities

Where: Active Kidz Long Island When: Sunday, December 4th

Time: 6:00pm – 8:00pm

Cost: \$25.00

Directions: 200 Robbins Lane, Jericho--Woodbury Rd to Jericho Tpke West, Left on Robbins Lane, ½ mile on right

- 6th Graders only, no siblings or parents
- Make sure to wear comfortable clothing with socks and sneakers
- Laser Tag, Laser Frenzy, Inflatables, Maze and Cannonball Blast (Pizza, snacks and drinks)

6 th Grade	Activities				
Active Kid	z Long Island				
Mv child		will attend. Enclosed is my check for \$25.00 made			
	the LHS-PTG.	_	·		
My child is going home with					
Emergency	Contacts:				
Name & Phone:		Name & Phone:			
Please detace 6 th Grade A		n via your child's	backpack by November 29 th , Attn:		
Questions?	Karen Ferrandin	o 631.271.5365	kferrandino@gmail.com		
	Carolyn Genove	ese 631.367.6357	cgenovese14@hotmail.com		
	Sandra Krusos 6	31.673.4933	birchboob@yahoo.com		

The Town of Huntington Youth Bureau

And

Project Excel

presents

The 13th Annual

HUNTINGTON YOUTH WRITES:

A WRITING CONTEST

For students who attend school in the Town of Huntington GRADES 4 THROUGH 12

OVER \$2,000 IN CASH PRIZES!

Winning Entries will be Published

Cash Prizes in each grade level (Grade levels 4-5, 6-8, 9-12)

~POETRY ~ SHORT FICTION~ESSAY ~ Entries must be received by

5PM Friday February 17, 2012

Submissions made after this time will not be accepted

Entry forms available at the Town of Huntington Youth Bureau

Room 200, Village Green Center, 423 Park Avenue, Huntington, NY 11743 631-271-5499

~Entry forms also available at other local sites (schools, libraries, etc.)~

13hAnnual HUNTINGTON YOUTH WRITES Contest

For Youth in Grades 4-12 Who Attend School in the Town of Huntington
Over \$2000 Cash Awards * Winners' Workshop in April * Awards Ceremony in May
1st Place: \$100 * 2nd Place: \$75 * 3rd Place: \$50 * Honorable Mention:\$25

The entry form must be completely filled out and

<u>received</u> by Friday, February 17th, 2012 at 5pm to be eligible for an award NO EXCEPTIONS FOR THE DEADLINE

Attach one form to each submitted work (students may submit more than one entry)

Please print:

Student's Name:	Student's Name:			Home Phone Number:			
Alternate Phone Number:		Email:					
Address		_Apt#	Town		Zip		
School/ Facility:_	Teacher/ Group Leader						
	Grade Level (check one): 4-5_ Category (check one): Poetry_	6- Shor	-8 rt Story	9-12 _Essay			
The attached	d work, titled				, is original work		
ritten by me. I agree	that if it is selected as a winni	ng entry t	he Huntin	gton Youth	n Bureau can publish ü		
	Sign here:						
*Any plagiai	ized work will result in the no				nd his/her school		

Guidelines for Submissions: (Please read carefully & follow all directions):

It is encouraged that all entries be typed or printed legibly in English with blue or black ink.

Include your name only on the entry form, <u>not</u> on the work itself.

One student per entry please. All submissions must be in English. Students may submit multiple entries.

**If submitting more than one entry please attach an entry form with each submission.

Collaborative projects will not be accepted

Please include 2 copies of your work *Winners will be contacted to submit a copy of the entry by email

Poems must not exceed 60 lines. Essays and short stories must not exceed 3,000 words.

Mail or hand deliver entries to the

4° 4 ×7. 41 m ... m. 10 ... 10

Town of Huntington Youth Bureau –Project Excel

Room 200, Village Green Center, 423 Park Avenue, Huntington, NY 11743 ~ Tel: 631-271-5499

DEADLINE: All entries must be received by Friday, February 17th, 2012 at 5pm

-ALL ENTRIES BECOME THE PROPERTY OF THE HUNTINGTON YOUTH BUREAU-

Please note that winning entries will be published in a journal. All rights will then revert back to the author. Winners will be required to submit the winning entry by email.